### OFFICIAL NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

# Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Community Council:

Forth and Endrick, Balfron Community Council

Reporting Period:

November 2020 - Compiled by PC Steven Graham

Ward Plan Priorities

#### **Antisocial Behaviour**

A few complaints have been received regarding noisy and music coming from a flat in Buchanan St, Balfron. Police attended and dealt with these complaints. Stirling Council ASBO team have been informed with a view to resolving this issue.

Razor blades were found in a shed door meaning when the door was opened injury could have occurred. Fortunately these were observed and no injury was sustained. Enquiries are continuing.

#### **Road Safety**

There have been no reportable RTCs within the village since the last meeting.

Prepare for the winter by keeping your vehicle well maintained before you take to the road. Take special care that brakes, tyres, lights, batteries, windscreens and wiper blades are in good condition. In addition, washer bottles need to contain an additive to stop the water from freezing.

Tyres should also be checked weekly to ensure they are legal and at the correct pressure (consult your vehicle handbook). The minimum legal tread depth for cars is 1.6mm across the centre 3/4 of the breadth of the tread around the entire circumference. They should also be checked for bulges, cuts or tears which weaken the tyre. Failure to maintain your tyres could lead to a maximum of £2,500 fine and 3 penalty points per tyre.

Please ensure that vehicle windscreens are defrosted and you have a full view of the road ahead prior to driving off. On that note, please do not defrost the windscreen by leaving your engine running unattended on the road or driveway.

**OFFICIAL** 

### OFFICIAL NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

## Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



#### **Theft**

There have been no thefts since the last meeting.

With the earlier dark nights coming soon we have the potential for daytime Housebreakings which unfortunately have been a seasonal trend in the past. We remind residents to be ever vigilant and contact the Police should anyone see anything suspicious. Please remember to follow basic home security rules and help to make it make it harder for the thieves.

Please consider the following:

- Use timer switches on lights and radios to make it look as if your home is occupied.
- Ensure all doors and windows are secure when you leave and when you go to bed.
- If possible use secure lighting at the front and back of your property.
- Make sure all garden tools and ladders are locked away when not being used. Don't give the thieves the tools to break into your house.
- Use a good quality lock on any garden sheds and outhouses.
- Make a note of all makes, models and serial numbers of expensive items in your home.
- If your house is fitted with an alarm then please use it. This is a good deterrent should thieves manage to force entry to your house.
- create a FREE and secure inventory of all your personal property at <a href="https://www.immobilise.com">www.immobilise.com</a>
- If you note anything suspicious in your neighbourhood report it on 101.

There are guides on the Police Scotland website giving other ideas to protect property in rural areas:

https://www.scotland.police.uk/keep-safe/home-and-personal-property/rural-crime

### OFFICIAL NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

# Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



#### **Fraud**

There have been numerous reports of a fraud involving tickets being sold via a website for "Winter Wonderland". Many people have been scammed with this and enquiries are ongoing.

Fraudsters can make contact with you by phone. The caller might pretend to be from your bank and ask for personal information such as bank details or they might be someone offering you a deal or a prize. Recently calls have been made by persons purporting to be from HMRC stating that there was a warrant out for the receiver of the call and was asked to contact the number that was given. This is clearly a false call so please heed the below advise:

- •Consider making your phone number ex-directory.
- •Don't give out any personal information unless you are the one who made the call and you are certain of the identity of the person you are speaking to.
- •Don't give out your credit card or bank card details to strangers on the telephone.
- •NEVER tell somebody your bank PIN number, even if they claim to be the bank or police. If the caller is genuine they will never ask for this information.
- •Don't give out information which may infer that you live alone, are older or vulnerable.
- •Never send money to anyone who claims to have a prize for you.
- •If it sounds too good to be true, it probably is.
- •Contact local trading standards they may be able to use approved 'call blocking' technology.

**OFFICIAL** 

## OFFICIAL NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

## Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



### **Community Engagement and Reassurance**

It is important to you to have community officers who you know, who are accessible and who address local problems.

PC Steven Graham and PC Gary Martin are the Ward Officers for the Forth and Endrick area. They are based at Balfron Police Office and can be contacted at the office, on 101, or at ForthEndrickCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk. It is recommended that this email address is used by the local community for email contact.

Please remember that we regularly publish useful information and updates on social media, including appeals for information, updates about road closures and crime prevention advice. Our Facebook and Twitter pages can be found at

www.facebook.com/forthvalleypolicedivision www.facebook.com/policescotland

www.twitter.com/stirlingpol www.twitter.com/policescotland

Other Incidents / Activity of note

**OFFICIAL**